

LOGOS

A Newsletter for TSUD Faculty and Staff

February 1992

Vol. IX, No.5 Tony Whetstone, Editor

TSUD SURPASSES ENROLLMENT RECORD

One year ago, Troy State University at Dothan set its all-time high enrollment at 2,033 students at both its Dothan and Fort Rucker campuses. Once again, and for the eighteenth consecutive quarter, TSUD has experienced an enrollment increase over the same quarter of the previous year. The 1992 Winter Quarter enrollment is 2,153 students, a 5.9 percent increase over the 1991 Winter Quarter figure.

Officials at TSUD are extremely pleased with the continuing increases in enrollment.

Dr. Frank Lovrich, Vice President for Academic Affairs, said, "Because of proration and inadequate funding for education, the university still has not been able to develop needed programs for the Wiregrass region." Lovrich went on to say, "The increase in enrollment indicates that the citizens of the Wiregrass recognize the importance of securing an education to prepare themselves for the increasingly competitive market place that they will find themselves in the remainder of this decade and the forthcoming century." "Higher education has never been a priority in this region, but people are realizing they need an education to compete in an emerging 'post industrial society' that stresses science, computer literacy, and interpersonal skills," he added.

Dr. Jack Sublette, Executive Vice President at TSUD, stated, "TSUD continues to strive to meet the needs of the non-traditional students by offering flexible scheduling and quality programs and services."

TSUD & WALLACE COLLEGE SIGN LIBRARY AGREEMENT

One more step has been taken to add a cooperative link between Troy State University at Dothan and George C. Wallace State Community College.

The University Library at TSUD and the Phillip J. Hamm Library at Wallace College have extended borrowing privileges to any person affiliated with either institution. This agreement makes more library resources available to students at both institutions.

The agreement was signed recently on the TSUD campus by Dr. Thomas Harrison, TSUD President; Dr. Larry Beaty, Wallace College President; Ms. Louise Moon, Chairman of the Library Media Department at Wallace College; and Mr. Frank Walker, Director of Library Services at TSUD.

"This agreement will mean a broader data base for sharing resources at both institutions and will provide quality materials for the instructional fields," stated Ms. Moon. "It's great that these institutions can come together and share resources," she added.

Mr. Walker said, "I see this as another step in building a common catalog to establish on each campus the means to identify materials on any campus. I hope this will lead to a consortium for area academic libraries."

Troy State University at Dothan has previously signed agreements with Houston-Love Memorial Library and Alabama Aviation & Technical College in Ozark. Now with the addition of Wallace College, students have access to 250,000 volumes and more than 1,500 journals.

ENVIRONMENTAL CONSORTIUM MEETS AT TSUD

The Marine Environmental Science Consortium (MESC)Program Committee of the Dauphin Island Sea Lab met recently on the campus of Troy State University at Dothan.

Each quarter, the committee meets to discuss course offerings, credit hours, faculty qualifications, and facilities for the lab facility at Dauphin Island.

The Dauphin Island Sea Lab, located on a 36-acre portion of a former U.S. Air Force radar base, is Alabama's unique approach to education and research of the ocean. Twenty-one colleges and universities have combined their financial, academic and intellectual resources to form one marine campus.

Dr. Eugene Bergquist, Associate Professor of Biology, represents TSUD as the liaison officer for the consortium.

TSUD HOSTS TRIO DAY

On February 26, the Student Support Services (SSS) from Cluster VI

came together at Troy State University at Dothan to recognize National TRIO Day.

TRIO programs are made possible through the Higher Education Act of 1965. TRIO refers to the original three programs, but now there are five funded through the Higher Education Act. These are Student Support Services, Talent Search, Upward Bound, Equal Education Center, and Ronald E. McNair.

TRIO programs help over 600,000 disadvantaged students each year at a cost of less than \$400 million dollars annually. Two-thirds of TRIO students come from families with incomes of less than \$20,000 per year; most are academically underprepared; and most must overcome tremendous class and social barriers in order to participate in higher education. These programs provide the support that gives students the hope and skills needed to succeed in college.

In 1986, Congress passed a concurrent resolution urging each institution to celebrate National TRIO Day as one way to call attention to TRIO programs and their place in the federal strategy to advance onportunity in higher education. Its sponsors saw TRIO Day as a time for the nation "to turn its attention to the needs of disadvantage young people and adults aspiring to improve their lives, to the necessary investment if they are to become contributing citizens of this country, and to the talent which will be wasted if that investment is not made." For the past six years, administrators, counselors, faculty, and students involved in educational opportunity programs have celebrated National TRIO Day with that goal in mind.

Institutions from Cluster VI are Troy State University at Dothan, Wallace Community College, Sparks State Technical College, Enterprise State Junior College, Alabama Aviation & Technical College, and Troy State University-Troy. Directors, SSS participants, faculty, and administration from these institutions will be on hand to recognize the value of TRIO programs to their students.

SSS PROGRAM ISSUED PROCLAMATION

The Houston County Commission recently issued a proclamation to Charlotte Kirkland, SSS Director at TSUD; Debbie Pearson, SSS Director at Wallace College; and Bob Willis, SSS Counselor at TSUD, for the recognition of TRIO DAY. Robert Crowder, Chairman of the Houston County Commission, called upon all residents in Houston County to join him in support of the aims, goals, and programs of the TRIO programs in southeast Alabama, saying that these worthy programs serve to motivate students to pursue the furthering of their education.

NEW CLUB ON CAMPUS

Dr. Brenda Ameter, faculty advisor, announces the inception of the TSUD Creative Writing Club. The Club will meet one Sunday afternoon a month to provide an opportunity for TSUD writers, as well as writers within the community, to share their work and to provide support for their literary endeavors. Dr. Ameter would appreciate other faculty members' assistance in publicizing the club, both on campus and in the community. Any interested person should talk to Dr. Ameter or to Melanie Benry in the library.

GRANT AWARDED

Dr. Leonard Roberts has been awarded the first Faculty Advisory Council Grant for \$895.00 by the Research Committee of the Faculty Advisory Council. The title of his project was "Joseph Neef and the Pestalozzian Education Movement in Early 19th Century America."

DINNER THEATER

Houston Arts and Humanities Council will sponsor a dinner theater at the Holiday Inn, Dothan, on March 19 and 20. The Opus Nostrum Touring Group, under the direction of John McLeod, will present GRACELAND, a one act comedy play set in Memphis in 1980. The dinner theater will take place at 6:30

each evening. Tickets are \$20.00 per single and \$35.00 per couple.

Tickets may be purchased at Bradshaw's Jewelers at Wiregrass Commons Mall or from Dr. Mary Eve Shoaf, Adams Hall, Room 314-F.

PAINTING TO BE GIVEN

Migs Eberhardt Hartong, one of Dothan's outstanding artists, has donated a water color painting of the Dothan Opera House to the Houston Arts and Humanities Council (HAHC). Chances for the painting may be purchased from Dr. Shoaf for \$1.00, and all proceeds will go to "Friends of the Opera House."

The painting will be on exhibit at Parisians in Wiregrass Commons Mall and at Northside Mall during the month of March. The drawing will take place at 3:00 p.m. on May 3rd during a free concert sponsored by HAHC in Malone Hall on the TSUD campus.

FOUNDATION RECOGNITION GIFTS

Because some donors contribute to the Foundation more than one time during the year, the Foundation has changed its procedure for presenting the recognition gifts. Gifts will be presented early in the year following the end of the contributing year. The gifts will be presented on the basis of cumulative donations received by the Foundation for academic purposes during the giving year. For example, the giving year is 1991 and the recognition year will be awarded in early 1992.

SELECTIVE SERVICE REGISTRATION

The Alabama Legislature in 1991 passed the following legislation:

No male student born in 1960 and after who is required to register with the Selective Service System shall be eligible to enroll in any postsecondary institution of higher learning without proof of such registration. TSUD will soon implement a procedure to document this registration.

TRAFFIC REGULATIONS

TSUD has provided on-campus parking areas to handle as many vehicles as possible. Some rules and regulations are necessary to assure maximum usefulness and convenience.

Effective Spring Quarter 1992, TSUD Traffic Regulations will be strictly enforced. Faculty, staff, and students driving any type of motor vehicle on campus must secure and properly affix an official parking decal to the vehicle.

Decals will be issued during registration, along with a copy of traffic regulations. It is the responsibility of each individual to become familiar with all traffic regulations.

ACTIVITIES OF THE PRESIDENT

- Attended Dothan-Houston County Rotary Club meeting at which students spoke of their educational experiences at TSUD on February 4
- Attended presentation by Dr. Wayne Flynt on February 6
- Welcomed Marine Environmental Science Consortium Planning Committee Meeting at TSUD on February 7
- Participated in meeting of the Athletics Director Search committee at TSU on February 10
- Participated in SouthTrust Development Board meeting on February 11
- Presided at TSUD Administrative Council meeting on February 13
- Participated in TSUD Career Fair luncheon on February 18
- Attended TSUD Environmental Club meeting on February
 18
- Attended Dothan-Houston County Substance Abuse meeting on February 24

FACULTY OF THE MONTH FOR MARCH

Beginning this month, the University Relations office will recognize each full-time faculty member on a monthly basis.

Information and photos will be displayed monthly in the display case across from the Financial Affairs office (Malone 118), in the display case beside the Deli in Adams Hall, and at the Fort Rucker branch campus.

MR. HILLMAN BATCHELOR,

Associate Professor and Chairman of the Accounting Department at Troy State University at Dothan, has been recognized as the "Faculty of the Month" for the School of Business.

After completing a bachelor's degree from Troy State University and a master's degree from Auburn University, Mr. Batchelor served a seven-year period as Assistant Professor at Troy State University-Troy, 1965 - 1972. During this time he completed doctoral course work in accounting at the University of Alabama. Since June 1972, he has been employed by Troy State University at Dothan.

He is a member of the local chapter of the Institute of Management Accountants, Alabama State Board of Public Accountants, and Alabama Association of Accounting Educators.

Mr. Batchelor, who resides in Enterprise, enjoys gardening, fishing, and raising beef cattle. He and his wife, Linda, have four children: Mark, 18, Amy, 16; Andrew, 14; and Rebecca, 11. He is a member of Wesley Chapel United Methodist Church near Enterprise, where he serves as Trustee, Chairman of the Administrative Board, and Men's Sunday School teacher.

TSUD is pleased to recognize Mr. Hillman Batchelor as "Faculty of the Month" for March.

DR. ANN EASLEY, Associated Professor of Counseling and Psychology at Troy State University at Dothan, has been recognized as the

"Faculty of the Month" for the School of Education.

Dr. Easley received a bachelor's degree from the University of Toledo, a master's degree from the University of Michigan, and her certification in counseling from the University of Texas. In 1976, she received her doctorate in education from Auburn University.

Prior to coming to TSUD in September 1975, Dr. Easley served as Assistant Professor of Psychology and Education at the University of Montevallo.

She is a member of AEA, NEA, Phi Delta Kappa, Alabama Association for Counselor Education and Supervision, Alabama Association of Counseling and Development, American Association of Marriage and Family Counseling, and American Association of Counseling and Development.

Dr. Easley's publications include articles in Alabama Personnel and Guidance Journal, ALACES, and Alabama Personnel and Guidance Association Quarterly. She is a licensed professional counselor and a national certified counselor.

Dr. Easley, who lives in Dothan, has two children, David Easley and Ann Knight, and two grandchildren, Heather and Alex Knight.

TSUD is pleased to recognize Dr.

Ann Easley as "Faculty of the Month" for March.

DR. JOHN WOODHAM, Professor of History and Chairman of the History Department at Troy State University at Dothan, has been recognized as the "Faculty of the Month" for the College of Arts and Sciences.

Dr. Woodham earned a bachelor's degree from Birmingham-Southern College, a master's degree from Duke University, and in 1964 received his Ph.D. from Duke University.

Prior to coming to TSUD in March 1971, Dr. Woodham served as Assistant Professor of History at the University of Oregon in Eugene.

His publications include "The Enlightenment in Peru," "The Columbus-to-Castro Course in West Coast

Universities," "The Influence of Hipolito Unanue in Peruvian Medical Science," and "Careers in History." Dr. Woodham has served as a member of the Speakers' Bureau for the Alabama Humanities Foundation and has been a judge for the Citizens' Bee regional competition since 1989.

In addition to being Professor of History and Chairman of the History Department at TSUD, Dr. Woodham serves as Director of the International Studies Program, a graduate program in the College of Arts and Sciences.

He and his wife, Sonja, reside in Hartford and have one child, Carol.

TSUD is pleased to recognize Dr. John Woodham as "Faculty of the Month" for March.

PEOPLE IN THE NEWS

DR. BETTY ANDERSON attended TSUD Association of Counseling and Development monthly meeting on January 30.

DR. ALAN BELSCHES' review of R.T. Smith's The Cardinal Heart has been accepted for publication in the spring issue of Alabama Literary Review.

DR. WILLIAM BORDERS made presentations on Quality Management to the TSUD Student Chapter of The National Association of Accountants, and to the Dothan Chapter of that society; began industry training on supervisory management with Pridecraft Enterprises; and attended an American Society for Quality Control (ASQC) meeting in Dothan.

MS. RETA CORDELL attended National Association of Student Personnel Administrators state workshop at University of Alabama at Birmingham on February 14.

DR. STEVEN CROSS attended "Career Day" luncheon on February 18 and attended "Midsouth Academy of Economics and Finance" annual conference in Mobile, AL on February 20 - 22.

DR. SANDRA FARIA reports that a group of Dothan Outreach Nursing students provided a blood pressure screening booth in Adams Hall on February 18, which was well attended (over 75 participants) and allowed students, faculty, and staff to participate in a health screening activity.

DR. ELIZABETH FELL served as a judge for the Dothan Jaycees Write-Up-Speak-Up contest on February 6; served as a judge for the Rehobeth High School Science Fair on February 11; visited schools in Houston County during PLE Week on February 10 - 14; and conducted SDE Elementary Review meeting on February 25.

DR. DEBBIE GOODMAN met with various faculty members to assist in planning 1-hour credit workshops for Spring Quarter 1992; attended TSU System Development Coordinating Council meeting at Troy; met with officials from FOX 34-Ozark to discuss expanded options for time to implement additional telecourses; attended House of Ruth board meeting; served on the SACS Reaffirmation team for Florida. Memorial College in Miami, FL: attended planning meeting for Alabama Council for Continuing Higher Education Annual meeting at Tuscaloosa; met with University of Alabama officials and TSUM representative, Dr. Fred Stewart, to examine their interactive delivery system for offering credit courses among campuses--Birmingham, Tuscaloosa, and Huntsville; and met with Emily Hindaliter to plan University participation in Substance Abuse Conference to be held in August in Dothan.

DR. BETTY KENNEDY welcomed participants to the inaugural geography workshop co-sponsored by the Alabama Geography Alliance on February 1; met with faculty at Headland Elementary School to begin initial self-study for SACS Accreditation on February 3; attended Kiwanis Club meeting on February 4; met with graduate class at Kelly Springs Elementary School, where

Ms. Lynn Creel, principal, discussed personnel functions and conducted a tour of the building on February 5; met in Graceville with administrators of Florida Baptist Theological College to discuss the possibilities of providing ECE and ELE programs at that institution on February 10: visited Epcot Center on February 13 & 14; met with SACS Committee at Admiral Moorer Middle School on February 17: met with Dr. Linda Godsey, Superintendent, Fort Rucker Dependents Schools to discuss Reading Recovery Program on February 18; attended national conference of American Association of Nurse Anesthesia in Tampa, FL on February 20 - 23; met with Teacher Education Program Committee on February 24; conducted, with Diane Murphy, leadership training programs in Barbour Co. on February 25; observed nurse anesthetists in training at SAMC on February 26; and attended Business Fair sponsored by the Chamber of Commerce at the Dothan Civic Center on February 27.

DR. DEBRA ANN KING attended a Delta Kappa Gamma meeting on January 28; presided at a meeting of the Houston Academy PTO on February 3; presided at a meeting of the Long Range Planning Committee for First Baptist Church/Dothan; attended a TSUD Drug Awareness and Prevention Committee meeting on February 12; attended a meeting of the Elementary Education Committee for Program Review for Teacher Education on February 25: and visited Girard Elementary, Wilson Street, Highlands and Selma Street during PLE week.

MS. CHARLOTTE KIRKLAND organized and planned program for Rotary Club on February 4; hosted lecture by Dr. Wayne Flynt on February 6; attended the SAEOPP Conference in Nashville, TN on February 14 - 19; sponsored Black History Month Art Exhibit; hosted reception for TRIO Programs from Alabama Aviation and Technical College, Enterprise State Junior College, Wallace Community College,

Sparks State Technical College, and Troy State University at Troy on February 26; and coordinated exhibition and presentation of Ondekoza Japanese Drum Ensemble.

MS. HELEN LIVINGSTON attended College Days at Enterprise State Junior College, Lurleen B. Wallace State Junior College, Wallace College, Ashford Academy, Early County High School, Altha High School, Alabama Aviation & Technical College, Bainbridge College and Andrew College; attended SACRAO conference in Birmingham; and attended NASPA workshop in Birmingham.

MS. LAURETTE LONG attended a NAAL Collection Development Committee meeting in Montgomery on February 4; along with Mrs. Sonja Woodham, visited the medical librarian at the Southeast Alabama Medical Center on February 12; attended the Gamma Beta Phi meeting on February 16; and visited with reference librarians at the Mobile Public Library while attending the Midsouth Academy of Economics & Finance with Dr. Robert Long on February 21.

DR. FRANK LOVRICH attended meeting of TSU System Consent Monitoring Committee on February 6; attended meeting with SAMC representative to develop Option II for Nurse Anesthesia Concentration February 7; attended meeting with Florida Baptist Theological College personnel on February 10; attended meeting with IBM Representative on February 11; attended meeting with representatives of Wallace College for signing of Library Agreement on February 17; and attended meeting with area executives about potential B.S. program in Technology on February 26.

DR. CHARLES McARTHUR serves as chairman of the Houston County Extension Advisory Board, which recently completed its annual report. The Board, which is made up of citizens from Houston County, identified a list of thirty-seven major

issues of widespread public concern. These covered a broad range including agriculture, economic development, education, family life, health, and natural resources. The fifteen issues of greatest concern included funding for education and tax-reform needs

MS. DIANE MURPHY presided at Winter TEP Orientation; attended Field Directors' Forum at AUM; attended "Up With People" concert; met with Special Education Program Committee on two occasions; met with Dr. Goodwin of SDE to begin planning the program review; attended Lisenby PTA meeting; attended Thompkins School Parent Advisory Committee meeting; held orientation for Spring Interns; presented Special Education Inservice to Barbour Co. Schools; and met with Dr. Musselman, Superintendent, Dothan City Schools.

DR. MARY JO POLLMAN met with elementary education committee for the state department education review on January 25; presented at Alabama Association of Early Childhood Teacher Educators Research Seminar, "Natural Literacy Models: Implications for Teacher Educators", in Birmingham on February 14; was elected Vice President of the Alabama Association of Young Children at AAYC meeting in Birmingham on February 15; and her article "The Joy of Literacy: What Australia has Shared with Us," coauthored by Dr. Leonard Roberts, has been accepted for publication by the Educational Research Informational Center (ERIC); and served as chairperson of Research Subcommittee of Faculty Advisory Council.

DR. LEONARD ROBERTS attended a meeting of the Houston Arts and Humanities Council on February 14; presided over a meeting of the Alabama Archaeological Society, Dothan Chapter, at the TSUD campus on February 15; addressed the Unitarian Fellowship of Dothan on the educational contributions of Dr. Joseph Priestley and Dr. Richard Price on February 16; and

attended a joint TSUD-Cummins School of Anesthesiology (SAMC) Curriculum Committee meeting.

DR. MARY EVE SHOAF chaired Houston Arts and Humanities Council (HAHC) meeting held at the Red Lobster on February 14; met with the press and television stations as a representative for the HAHC to give a donation to the "Friends of the Opera House" on February 18; attended meeting with artists and HAHC Board members at Northside Mall for opening of new space for future art exhibitions on February 20; attended SEACT's production of Shadow Box at the Dothan Opera House on February 21; attended meeting at the Commissioner's office with Tenant's Association of Non-Profit Organizations on February 21: attended meeting with manager of Northside Mall and Fauvette Garrison for finalizing lease for HAHC headquarters on February 21; and attended the Student Support Services program and reception for National Trio Day on February 26.

MR. PAUL STARK will give an introductory presentation on direct mail marketing at the TSUD Direct Mail Marketing Workshop sponsored by the Southeast Alabama Regional Planning & Development Commission at TSUD's Continuing Education Center on March 5.

DR. JACK SUBLETTE attended publicity meeting for Azalea-Dogwood Festival Pageant on February 4: attended Seminar on Attracting Alumni Retirees to Alabama, sponsored by the Alabama Department of Economic and Community Affairs and held at the Alabama Resource Center in Birmingham on February 5; attended teleconference on "The Malcolm Baldridge National Quality Award: Focus on Scholarship and Customer Satisfaction" on February 13; attended meeting of Board of Directors of Wiregrass Leadership, Inc. on February 13; attended state workshop of the National Association of Student Personnel Administrators at U.A.B. on February 14: attended signing ceremony for the Library Reciprocal Lending Agreement with Wallace College on February 17; attended subcommittee of the TSU System University Relations Council on February 20; and attended National Trio Reception on February 26.

MR. FRANK WALKER attended meeting with Dr. Lovrich, Dr. Mixson, and Ms. Moon concerning cooperative library agreement; attended Environmental Club meeting; assisted Environmental Club on Nature Trail; met with SAMC Nurse Anesthetist representatives to discuss library support of new concentration; represented library at TSUD/Wallace College Cooperative Library Agreement signing; and attended Career Day on February 18.

MS. ANN WELLS participated in meetings on February 14 and 24 to plan an elderly abuse workshop; met with Dr. Sandra Faria regarding CEU approval of the course, "Health Assessment of the Geriatric Patient" on February 7; along with Ed Kirkland, met with Mr. Fred Dykes of the Southeast Alabama Regional Planning and Development Commission concerning an economic development workshop to be conducted on March 5 at the TSUD Continuing Education Center on February 13; participated in Career Day sponsored by TSUD on February 18; and attended meetings conducted with Mr. Phil Whatley, UAB, Special Programs and Mr. John Byrd, President of the Houston County Bar Association regarding implementation of a paralegal program at TSUD.

MR. TONY WHETSTONE attended Regional Education Steering Committee meeting in Montgomery on February 13; attended TSUD/Wallace College Resource Committee meeting at Wallace College on February 19; attended Houston Co. Commission meeting where SSS was presented a proclamation for TRIO Day on February 24; attended TRIO Day activities on February 26; manned TSUD booth at Chamber of Commerce "Spotlight"

on Business" at the Dothan Civic Center on February 27; and attended the Southeast Alabama Consortium for Abuse Prevention (SEACAP) meeting on February 28.

MS. PAMELA WILLIAMSON attended student chapter meeting of the Alabama Association of Counseling and Development held at TSUD on February 20. The speaker for this meeting was David Morales, Executive Director of the Dothan-Houston County Substance Abuse Board.

MR. BOB WILLIS conducted "Becoming a Master Student" seminar on stress management on February 4; attended Wiregrass Leadership Institute meeting in Enterprise on February 6; attended lecture by Dr. Wayne Flynt author of Poor But Proud on February 6; attended Career Day Planning Committee meeting on February 11; attended TSUD Drug Awareness and Prevention Committee meeting on February 12; participated in the Environmental Club's Trail Work Day on February 14; Participated in TSUD Career Day on February 18: attended Environmental Club meeting on February 18; spoke to the American Professional Business Women on the topic of time management through the TSUD Speakers' Bureau on February 20; attended the TRIO proclamation signing at Houston Co. Commission meeting on February 24; attended Intermediate Word Perfect 5.1 Continuing Education Course on February 25 & 27; participated in the Cluster VI Trio Reception at TSUD on February 26; attended Wiregrass Leadership Institute meeting at SAMC on February 27; and attended the Southeast Alabama Consortium for Abuse Prevention (SEACAP) meeting on February 28.

DR. JAMES WINDLE, JR. was the Commencement Speaker at graduation exercises at Ventress State Correctional Facility in Clayton, where he gave a presentation entitled, "A Prescription for Personnel Power." Dr. Windle was introduced by Mr. Julio Pescia, Ventress Substance Abuse Counselor and recent TSUD master's graduate in Counseling and Psychology.

MS. BECKY YARBROUGH presented a program entitled "Medication Administration" at SAMC as part of a workshop for registered nurses.

COMMITTEE UPDATE

ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL

Dr. Thomas Harrison, Chairman

The TSUD Administrative Council met on February 13 in the Conference Room of Malone Hall. Dr. Harrison discussed the following topics; Administrative Council meeting schedule, and the desegregation suit involving all higher education institutions in Alabama and the effects on the TSU System.

Dr. Alan Belsches, Chairman of the Faculty Advisory Council, discussed activities of the Council. Dr. Debbie Goodman gave a report on Special Programs. Dr. Sublette reviewed the TSUD Scholarship Program and Dr. Deavers presented material on parking regulations that will become effective Spring Quarter 1992.

Individual members gave update reports from their departments.

Dr. Harrison closed the meeting with a discussion of the credit hour production analysis for the 1991 and 1992 Winter Quarters.

HONORS CONVOCATION COMMITTEE

Mr. J. C. Lewis, Chairman

The Honors Convocation Committee met on February 13 in the Conference Room of Malone Hall. Recommendations for guest speaker were discussed. The Committee unanimously agreed to use the facilities of Calvary Baptist Church. An invitation list was reviewed. Mr. Lewis asked each member to think about groups to honor and invite and to discuss this topic at the next meet-

ing. Other topics discussed were award recognition and the reception.

STUDENT AFFAIRS AND DEVELOPMENT

Dr. Jack Sublette, Vice President

The staff of Student Affairs and Development met February 6 in the Conference Room of Malone Hall.

Dr. Sublette made the following announcements and remarks: thanked all staff for a successful Winter Quarter registration; announced the academic and continuing education schedules for Spring Quarter 1992 have been combined: the first proof of the BULLETIN has been distributed; undergraduate tuition will increase 10% by Fall Quarter 1992; reminded professional staff of their special project for 1991-92; discussed minor changes in the calendar for 1991-92; discussed article pertaining to the selective service registration; commented on professional development activities of professional staff; and discussed a survey administered to students who withdrew from Fall Quarter 1991.

Updates and reports were given by all members in attendance.

STUDENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE

Dr. Jack Sublette, Chairman

The Student Affairs Committee met on February 19 in the Conference Room of Malone Hall. Items discussed were the organization of a Creative Writing Club, scheduling of an evening student activity period, and implementation of parking procedures for faculty, staff, and students for Spring Quarter 1992.

TSUD DRUG AWARENESS AND PREVENTION COMMITTEE

Ms. Pamela Williamson, Chairman

The TSUD Drug Awareness and Prevention Committee met on February 12 in the Conference Room of Malone Hall. Ms. Williamson provided the membership with copies of the Southeast Alabama Consortium for Awareness Prevention (SEACAP) resource list.

A motion was made and seconded to include a faculty member from the School of Business and a TSUD student on the Committee.

Drug education activities for the 1992 Winter and Spring Quarters were discussed.

Ms. Williamson concluded the meeting with a report on the January SEACAP meeting held on the Troy campus.

NEWS FROM

COUNSELING SERVICES

Career Day 92' was held on February 18, 1992. Many TSUD students and staff received information from approximately forty local companies.

TSUD Drug Education and Awareness Committee met on February 12, 1992. Plans were made regarding the upcoming Spring Drug Usage Survey.

TSUD hosted the monthly SEACAP Meeting on February 28, 1992. This group is a local federally-funded drug education consortium of higher education and K-12 personnel.

COURTESY COMMITTEE

- Sent get well card to Leslie Barber, TSUD worker
- Sent sympathy card to TSUD student, Laura Bettis, whose son died in automobile accident
- Sent sympathy card and donation to TSUD Foundation in memory of Mr. Wallace D. Malone's mother, who passed away
- Sent flowers and get well card to Nancy Golden, who was hospitalized
- Sent get well card to Sandra Carter, who was an out-patient
- Sent get will card to Barbara Sketo's mother, Jeanette Sketo, who sustained a back injury

SCHOOL OF EDUCATION

Internship Reception
March 12, 1992
4:00 - 5:00 P.M.
Multipurpose Room

TEP Orientation April 7, 1992 2:00 - 4:30 P.M. Multipurpose Room

UNIVERSITY DELI

The Deli Staff hopes Valentine's Day greeted you with a big surprise from your loved one! We sure enjoyed our day and especially all the compliments we received from our spaghetti lunch. We hope to do it again soon. Thank you for your support!

Spring is upon us already and we want you to enjoy a "Breath of Fresh Air" by having one of our Chef Salads for only \$2.75. We now have two new low-cal dressings, Ranch and French, along with our regular selections. We look forward to serving you.

Deli Staff

FROM THE TSUD FAMILY

Dear Faculty and Staff,

I appreciate your thoughtfulness at this special time in my life. The silver tray is beautiful, and I am sure Faron and I will enjoy it.

God Bless You, Nancy Golden

BIRTHDAYS FOR MARCH

- 5 JEANETTE ANGLIN
- 8 JOLENE CREAMER
- 11 MARY EVE SHOAF
- 19 ANN WELLS
- 25 THOMAS ANDERSON